
 

 

MINUTES 

 

Demolition Review Committee 

Meeting 11/23/20 

Rye Town Hall 

 

D. Choate called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m.  

Present were:  David Choate, Jay Longtin (Alternate), Jenn Madden (Alternate). 

 

Minutes from 10/30/2020 meeting were reviewed. Minutes dated 10/30 are amended to reflect that Phil Winslow 

referenced a letter from Lisa Mausolf where Ben Wilson offered clarification by referencing an email indicating the 

building is eligible for the State Register but not National Register.  

 

J. Longtin moved to accept the amended Minutes and Choate seconded. 

Unanimous vote: J.  Longtin, Madden and Choate.  

 

Minutes from 11/2/2020 were reviewed. 

 

J. Longtin motioned to approve the Minutes and Madden seconded. 

Unanimous vote:  J. Longtin, Madden and Choate. 

 

824 Ocean Boulevard Review:  

Motion to consider 824 Ocean Boulevard as not architecturally significant nor historically important by J. Longtin 

and seconded by J. Madden. 

Unanimous vote:  J. Longtin, J. Madden and D. Choate. 

 

3 Cable Road Review:  

Motion to consider 3 Cable Road as not architecturally significant nor historically important: by J. Longtin and se-

conded by Madden. 

Unanimous vote:  J. Longtin, J. Madden and D. Choate. 

 

Old Business:   

 

Parsonage: Update provided by D. Choate about pending lawsuit. 

 

60 Causeway Rd: J. Madden to contact Shawn Crapo, Rye Beach ZBA Chair, about the new owner’s demo applica-

tion, to determine how Steve Bedard might get an opportunity to tour the property prior to demo. J. Madden to con-

nect with Shawn Crapo, Rye Beach ZBA chair about options for getting Steve into the house.  

 

J. Longtin moved to adjourn and J. Madden seconded the motion. 

Unanimous vote:  J. Longtin, J. Madden and D. Choate. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Madden 


